
5/20/2016  Phone Log‐ RO2981  Red Hanger Kleaners, 6235‐6239 College Ave., Oakland 

Duration: Approximately 10 minutes 

Received a phone call from Paul King of P&D Environmental this afternoon regarding speaking with an 
occupant of the RH building.  Mr. King said that a Mr. Mike Paxton contacted him complaining of health 
issues and that they may be related to P&Ds activities at the site.  Mr. King was in contact with his field staff 
who said there were detectable VOCs from the PID screening of soil cuttings and work space air.  Mr. King 
indicated they were using a remote access rig and the rig’s engine was outside the building.  Mr. King 
expressed a possibility that Mr. Paxton was smelling fumes from the engine exhaust.   

Mr. King stated they were encountering drilling refusal at 15 feet caused by 7-inch-diameter sub-rounded 
cobbles near the B of A, and that another location in the same vicinity hit refusal at 16 feet.  Mr. King thought 
the cobbles may be part of an alluvial fan.   
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